
RCW 36.57A.220  Passenger-only ferry service between Kingston and 
Seattle.  A public transportation benefit area seeking grant funding 
as described in *RCW 47.01.350 for a passenger-only ferry route 
between Kingston and Seattle shall first receive approval from the 
governor after submitting a complete business plan to the governor and 
the legislature by November 1, 2007. The business plan must, at a 
minimum, include hours of operation, vessel needs, labor needs, 
proposed routes, passenger terminal facilities, passenger rates, 
anticipated federal and local funding, coordination with the 
Washington state ferry system, coordination with existing transit 
providers, long-term operation and maintenance needs, and a long-term 
financial plan.  [2007 c 223 § 1; 2006 c 332 § 8.]

*Reviser's note: RCW 47.01.350 was repealed by 2017 3rd sp.s. c 
25 § 39.

Effective date—2007 c 223: "This act is necessary for the 
immediate preservation of the public peace, health, or safety, or 
support of the state government and its existing public institutions, 
and takes effect immediately [April 27, 2007]." [2007 c 223 § 11.]

Certified on 9/1/2023 RCW 36.57A.220 Page 1


		2023-11-04T05:06:20-0700
	Electronic transmittal




